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People Improvement Organization (PIO) serves over 1300 children a day through 
a variety of programs that include free education and vocational training. We 
provide some of the most vulnerable women and children in Cambodia with hope 
for the future. Through education it is our belief that we can improve the lives of 
the Cambodian people which will lead to taking greater control of ones life and as 
a result, a life out of poverty. 

Phymean Noun, Founder/CEO & CNN Hero

January ςFebruary ςMarch 
2015 

On February 25th 2015 it was announced: 
tŜƻǇƭŜ LƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ CƻǳƴŘŜǊ ϧ /9h Mrs Phymean Noun is nominated for the 

²ƻǊƭŘΩǎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tǊƛȊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά¢ƘŜ bƻōŜƭ tǊƛȊŜ ŦƻǊ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴέΦ

{ƛƴŎŜ нлллΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊŜǎǘƛƎƛƻǳǎ ǇǊƛȊŜ ŀǿŀǊŘǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ champions who inspire children throughout the 
world because of their outstanding work for children whose rights have been violated.

Phymean Noun is honored to be nominated for her ongoing work with the children of Cambodia 
providing education and meal program since 2002.

The ceremony will be held in October 2015 in Sweden.

From April 1st until October 5th 2015, the children from all over the World will be able to vote via 
ǘƘŜ Dƭƻōŀƭ ±ƻǘŜ ƻƴ ²/tΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΦ

You can read and share tƘȅƳŜŀƴΩǎnomination http:// worldschildrensprize.org/phymeannoun
Download the press release here. 

http://worldschildrensprize.org/phymeannoun


Healthcare program

With the support of Just World International, People ImprovementOrganizationprovideshealthcarefor all 
students. The nurse isat the schoolfrom 8 amuntil 4:30 pm everyweekdayand goesto the PIO Shelter for 

half a dayin the week-end. 
In addition to thisveryimportant support, we now have a strongpartnershipwith AntipodeansAbroadwho
bringgroups of nursing studentsand their teachersto PIO. The groups are from MonashUniversityand the 

Universityof Newcastle, Australia. In the past15 months, three groups have been comingto PIO.
MonashUniversitygroup went to BoreiSantepheap2 and the Universityof Newcastle checkedthe students
from BoreiKeilaand StungMeanChey. The Newcastle group isnow sponsoring 12 PIO high schoolstudents

and they donatedmedicalsupplies and fundsfor the new sports field.

PIO participated in the SEAL Cambodia Project where dental students and their teachers from Puthisastra
University in Phnom Penh came to PIO to treat our students. Sealing teeth provides greater protection against 

dental caries and oral pain, and in the long run the sealant helps to strengthen teeth. This treatment was 
carried out on the students in Grade 1 and Grade 2. Students also had lessons on how to brush their teeth 

correctly and each child received a toothbrush and toothpaste. 

Canadian International School at PIO

Since 2007,  staff, students and parents from CIS 
come to visit PIO. They help us with many 

projects, one of which is providing school and 
sport uniforms. If you see students with a bright 
red uniform or a stripes shirt with a maple leaf, 

that uniform comes from CIS!
For the past two years, this group has donated 
school bags made with recycled material to the 
PIO students. CIS also donated funds towards 

the building of a new nursery classroom.
Thank you very much CIS for your ongoing 

support of PIO! 



Au Moins Un Repas, French sponsor

AMUR  (Au MoinsUn Repas) is a French organization supporting several 
ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ƛƴ /ŀƳōƻŘƛŀ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ tLhΦ {ƛƴŎŜ нлммΣ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
PIO Shelter. In 2014 they started sponsoring two students from the Shelter, 
Lotizand Vannak. This year, they raised money to fund a year supply to feed 

the 75 children at the Shelter = 6 tonnes! 

During their time in Cambodia this year, they organized a number of activities 
for the children at the Shelter. In January they took 90 children and teachers 

to the swimming pool at the Olympic Stadium of Phnom Penh.
A very nice day enjoyed by everyone! 

In February, with help from their friends, AMUR organized an early morning  
western breakfast: hot chocolate, brioche and jam were served. They followed 
this with the gardening activity at the Shelter and in the afternoon, they made 
piñatas. At the beginning of March, they entertained the children with a fun 

day of games: bowling, basketball, bingo, toy fishing and smashing the piñatas 
made the previous month!

It was very difficult for the children to say goodbye last week when they left 
for France. Everybody ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ !a¦w ŀƴŘ  ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ōŀŎƪ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ

New Vocational Training Center

PIO will open a new building in 2015/2016. This building will be located where the first PIO school, funded by Just 
World International, has stood since 2003. Demolishing the old building has meant that the sewing, IT and 

nursery classrooms as well as the PIO shop had been relocated temporarily in the PIO playground.
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ǘƻ [ƻǳŘƻƴΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴΣ /L{Σ  ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŘƻƴƻǊǎΣ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ƴŜǿ ǎǇŀŎŜǎΦ



Sharing birthday
Since the start of this year, three people have celebrated their birthdays at the PIO Shelter with their friends. Instead 
ƻŦ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ƎƛŦǘǎΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ tLhΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ Shelter children 

received new clothes and school uniforms, school materials, hygiene products, food, drinks and toys. One of those 
people was model and actress SonytaMean, who knows PIO very well having volunteered here as a teacher few 
years ago. She gathered some friends and fans and spent an afternoon singing and playing with the 75 children.

PIO Shop
As for the Vocational Training classrooms, the PIO shop had to be relocated to the playground near the Stung 
Mean Cheyschool. The style and layout of the shop has changed and it sells a new range of products. All the 

proceeds go to the PIO Shelter. Many of the products are made from recycled material and are made by 
students from the Shelter or the sewing class. The most popular items are bracelets, bags, wallets and of course 

the I LOVE PIO t-shirt. 

Thanks to the generous donation of the University of 
Newcastle nursing volunteers from Australia we were able to  
build a sport field at the base of the old garbage dump at the 
beginning of the street that leads to the PIO school of Stung 

Mean Chey. Where children once worked they can now play a 
variety of sport.

Each morning, classes go to the field at 7 am to sing the 
National Anthem and to do some physical exercises. In the 

weekend and after school, the boys play football among other 
sports. It is wonderful to have a safe area so close to the 
school where the children enjoy the benefits of physical 

exercise.

New Sports field


